
MINUTES – MARCH 23, 2023 
 

Vice-President Greg Luciano called the Board of Health meeting of Thursday, 
March 23, 2023 to order in the Meeting Room of the Totowa Public Library. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
PRESENT:   Vice-President:  Greg Luciano 
 
    Commissioners:  Britting, Ward, Daub, Manzo 
 
    Health Officer:  MaryAnn Orapello 
 
    Health Inspector:  John Biegel 
 
    Board Secretary:  Susan D’Aiuto 
 
EXCUSED:   President:   John Krautheim, Jr. 
 
    Commissioners:  Aulino 
 
    Board Attorney:  Glenn Glerum   
    
CORRESPONDENCE: NONE 
 
MINUTES: 
 
Commissioner Ward made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 
23, 2023 Board of Health meeting, seconded by Luciano. All Commissioners 
in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
BILLS: 
 
Commissioner Britting made a motion to approve the bills, seconded by 
Daub. All Commissioners in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
 
 
 



REPORTS: 
 
Commissioner Manzo made a motion to accept the reports, seconded by 
Britting. All Commissioners in attendance voted in the affirmative. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: NONE 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Wayne Health Department is offering a S.M.A.C. Blood Screening on 
Friday, April 14, 2023 from 8:00 am to 10:30 am. Pre-registration is 
required.  
 
ADJOURN: 
 
Commissioner Daub made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m., 
seconded by Britting. All Commissioner in attendance voted in the 
affirmative. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Susan D’Aiuto 
Board Secretary 
 
      

 
 


